
 

 
Statement from the Mayor re: Acting CEO Appointment 

The following statement is from Cr Don Hill, Mayor of South Gippsland Shire Council. 

 

“At its Special (Emergency) Meeting yesterday Council resolved to appoint Mr Bryan Sword to 

the position of Acting Chief Executive Officer for the South Gippsland Shire Council. The 

period of this appointment is from 25 June 2019 until no later than 24 June 2020.  

“Mr Sword has been working for local governments for 20 years. He has previously worked at 

the City of Hume, Melbourne City Council and the Shire of Busselton. He holds tertiary 

qualifications in Environmental Management and Public Health.  

“Mr Sword has worked for the South Gippsland Shire for eight years and has been the 

Director of Development Service for the last five years. He has previously acted as the CEO 

on a number of occasions over the past five years. 

“Councillors are looking forward to working with Mr Sword once he assumes the position,” 

said Cr Hill. 
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